Joint Pierce County Police Chiefs 

and Fire Chiefs Associations
        Meeting Minutes

      June 19, 2008
Call to Order

Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association Acting President Wayne Wienholz called the Joint Pierce County Police Chiefs and Fire Chiefs Associations meeting to order at 11:35 a.m. at the Pierce County EOC Building.  The following were present:

Bud Lucas, Eatonville FD

James Jaques, Milton FD
Robert Drozynski, Steilacoom
Jeff Jensen, Tacoma FD
Dan Rankin, PCFD #3

Bill Jarmon, PCFD #5
Matt Holm, PCFD #6

Bryan Pearson, PCFD #6
Baron Banks, PCFD #6

Cliff McCollum, PCFD #13

Tom Lique, PCFD #16

Bob Vellias, PCFD #17
Todd Jensen, PCFD #21

Dan Packer, PCFD #22
Garry Olson, PCFD #23

William Tylor, PCFD #23

Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB

Mike Patti, PCFPB
Scott Brown, PC Sheriff

John Galle, Sumner PD
Brad Moericke, Sumner PD
William Rierson, Auburn PD
Bob Lee, Auburn PD

Dalan Brokaw, Puyallup PD
Dave McDonald, Puyallup PD
Julie Johnson, WSP
Brad Blackburn, Fife PD

Mark Mears, Fife PD
Eric Hamry, Milton PD

Ed Knutson, Edgewood PD
Rick Adamson, PC Sheriff

Mike Zaro, Lakewood PD
Jim Jenkins, PC Sheriff

Martha Karr, PC Sheriff

Tim Lenk, PCDEM


Bill Cassio, Pierce Transit Police

Dave Jutille, Metro Transit

Rod Baker, Pierce Transit Police

Ron Goodpaster, Dupont PD
Sharon Reese, Ruston PD

Recorder Denise Menge

Flag Salute
Wayne Wienholz led the flag salute and welcomed everyone to the new EOC.  It is a whole different place from when it was held in the basement.  Tom Simons stated that tours of the new facilities will be available after the meeting.  He welcomed everyone to the EOC and explained that it cost ten million dollars from the taxpayer as well as some grant monies to put this facility together.  This is the operations floor with pods based on the ICS model.  Back of the room is a station for the EOC manager with 2 rooms behind that.  There are also break out rooms on either side of the operations floor which are available during the day for training, etc.  There is also a room for call takers which is still being researched on how to operate.  There are a lot of specialty rooms in the back for computers, etc. which will be seen during the tour after the meeting.
DEM – Emergency Training for Schools – Marci Scott
Marci Scott reported she oversees the training and exercise with the schools and there is an unfunded mandate, SB 5097 that requires 1 drill and 2 functional exercises every 4 years.  The schools also have to put together an emergency plan.  She has been working with all of the schools districts K-12 both public and private.  They have been meeting monthly to develop emergency plans with first responders.  She, along with Baron Banks, Mark Federson and Scott Brown, presented a power point presentation “All Hazard Emergency Preparedness Training for Schools.”  Pamphlets were distributed.  A group is being put together to work on coming up with a consistent training program.  They’ll be working on developing the curriculum and then asking agencies to teach it to the schools.  They want consistency and to be pro-active in mapping out the curriculum and scheduling with the schools.  The idea is to have the same information going to all of the school districts.  If anyone has any ideas or curriculum suggestions, please get them to her.  The schools will lose their federal funding if they don’t comply with this.  The concept is still in draft form.  She needs to know if the associations support this as a regional effort?  Mark stated that another advantage to us being proactive on this is that we are developing our own curriculum and it’s not being handed down to us and being told what we have to teach, etc.  It was asked how the schools are responding to this?  Marci stated that they are appreciative of the support.  She presented this to the Pierce County Superintendants last Friday and it was well received.
PC IMT Group – Capabilities and Availability – Bryan Pearson
This is a Type 3 Incident Management Team.  All members have attended 6 days of training and a team has been developed in Pierce County for everyone to utilize.  Typically used for large scale incidents or events, even for training.  Type 3 team wants to be used and assist with incidents and/or events.  There have been some rumors that if the team gets called they will come out and take over the event.  That is not the case.  The team is designed to help, assist with planning, logistics, etc.  The teams are made up of individuals from a number of different agencies.  There is no dedicated funding for the team.  Kurt Beaupre organizes the team.  You can call the PC Duty Office (798-7470) to request the Type 3 team.  One other thing to consider is with a large incident which needs a State Type 2 team, you might be asked if you have a County Type 3 team to utilize first.  Also, there is no cost to utilize the team, it’s free to your agency.
Pierce Transit – Unlawful Bus Conduct – Mr. Rod Baker
Handouts were distributed.  Rod introduced Dave Jutilla who is here today as well.  They have been working the last 18 months on a piece of legislation.  They are looking for an endorsement from the Chiefs for proposed changes to the statute regarding unlawful bus conduct.  They are trying to tweak and modernize the statute.  They went through a similar process in Tacoma with an ordinance.  There are behavioral issues that plague the transit system.  Dave Jutilla stated it cannot be done alone, they need the support of surrounding agencies.  For example, locally there are 15 million boardings with 520 square miles being covered with 42 – 44 different law enforcement agencies.  They are trying to generate a tool to help with this issue.  The Police Chiefs made a motion and seconded to endorse changes to the unlawful bus conduct statute.  MOTION CARRIED.
DEM – Interoperable Communications – Tim Lenk
A grant was applied for last year and it was approved so we are now starting to go through the process.  Two and a half million dollars which will be matched 20% for almost three million dollars for a common dispatch platform.  They are working on a tri-county regional common dispatch platform.  An exercise will have to be completed in 2010 at the end of the grant period to show that they have met the objectives of the grant.
Unfinished Business

Nothing at this time.
New Business

Nothing at this time.
Good of the Order

Wayne Wienholz introduced Mike Patti.  He is the new Assistant Fire Marshal of Operations.  The Deputy Fire Marshal position should be filled tomorrow and should be here in about three (3) weeks.
Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:35 p.m.

The next regular PCFCA meeting will be August 7, 2008 at 11:30 at Brown’s Point/Dash Point.
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